Texas Department of Motor Vehicles

HELPING TEXANS GO. HELPING TEXAS GROW.

Please review and distribute as appropnate.

On March 13, 2020, Governor Greg Abbott declared a state of disaster for all counties in
Texas due to the threat of COVID-19. Governor Abbott 1zsued a statement on March 16,
2020, granthing a temporary extension to obtain imtial registration, renewal of registration,
and renewal of a permanent disabled parking placard. Governor Abbott also granted a
temporary extension for an individual with an expired 30-day temporany permut to obtain
another permit or Texas registration

The temporary waiver applies to vehicle owners 1n all Texas counties as set forth in the
above-referenced statement. The temporary waiver grants an extension for iitial 1ssuance of
registration, renewal of registration, renewal of a permanent disabled parking placard, and
1issuance of 2 30-day temporary permut needed to operate a vehucle on pubhe roads. The
TxDMV will provide notice when normal registration, permanent disabled parking placard
renewal and permut 1ssuance senvices have resumed  The waiver 15 in effect untal 60 davs
after the notice 1t provided and applies to all counties.

The purpose of the waiver 1s to prevent customers from having to physically visit a county
tax assessor-collector office to obtain wnitial registration or a 30-dav temporary pernut (when
the person’s 30-day temporary permut expired), or to renew registration or 3 permanent
dieabled narkine nlacard. Customer: may contintue to renew their registraton onhine at

The department will noufyv vou when Normal registration, permanent disabled parking
placard renewal and pernut 1ssuance senvices have resumed. The depantment will notify law
enforcement of the temporary wanver, and we will inform the motoring public of the
extension granted by the temporary waver

Thank you,

Jeremizh Kuntz, Director
Vehicle Titles and Registration Division
Texas Department of Motor Viehicles

If you have any questions concermng this commumcation, please contact your local TxDAMV
Regional Senvice Center.



